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NEWSLETTER

DATES TO REMEMBER

March 2021

22 Harmony Day

25 PBL Rewards Trading Day

26 Epilepsy Awareness Day

30 Autism Awareness Day

30 Year 6 Fundraiser

April 2021

1 PBL Rewards Day

1 Easter Hat Parade and Breakfast

1 Last day of term 1

19 Staff Development Day

20 Students Return to School

PAYMENTS DUE

$40.00 Voluntary School Contribution

$30.00 Education Pack

$25.00 Choral Festival
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PRINCIPAL REPORT

Regional Renewal Program

We were excited to receive confirmation last week that we have been successful in Round 2
offerings of the Regional Renewal Program. An administration building upgrade has been
approved as part of this state-wide program. At this point there has been no timeframe provided
as to when works will start or finish, but this will be a wonderful improvement to our school that
will benefit students, staff and our community.

Crossing Supervisor

As part of the review of current traffic issues, we applied and were successful in gaining a Crossing
Supervisor position for the pedestrian crossing on Serpentine Road. This will ensure the safety of
all students who cross the road each morning and afternoon.

This will also give parents the option of parking further along Serpentine Road for afternoon pick
up, knowing that children will be able to cross the road safely.

Please see advertisement for this position on page 14.

School Plan

We are currently in the final stages of the creation of our new school plan. We are very excited
with the new school directions and plans for school improvement. The new plan will be shared on
our school website and available to community at the end of Term One.

Sydney North swimming

Congratulations to all of our students who participated in events at the Sydney North Swimming
Carnival. I received such great feedback about the positive behaviour and sportsmanship of all
students who attended. It was lovely to return to school and hear student share stories about
their own experiences of competing at such a high level. Of course, there was also a splash of
aqua across the school as students proudly wore their new hoodies.

A special mention to Aymee Ellis who won the 50m breaststroke final. Such a wonderful
achievement, well done Aymee.
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PRINCIPAL REPORT
K-2 playground – Adam Crouch grant

Last year our P&C were successful in gaining a
$30,000 Community Building Partnership
grant. Adam Crouch came in last week to
present us with a token cheque to recognise
this contribution to our school. This money
will be used towards a K-2 playground
upgrade that is planned for the K-2 area of the
school. Part of this installation will include a
playground that was donated to the school
from Central Coast Grammar.

We are currently waiting on Schools
Infrastructure to complete a scope of works
so that this project can go out to tender.

Aboriginal Leaders

This week our three Aboriginal student
leaders were very excited to be presented
with their student leader badges. They have
taken on a new role within our student
leadership team.

Acknowledgement to Country

As part of a unit of work about Aboriginal
culture and history, each Stage 3 class has
written their own Acknowledgement of
Country. A few weeks ago, I shared that Ms
Bailey and 5B had presented their class
acknowledgement to the executive staff from
the School Leadership Institute. The team
were so impressed with the authenticity of
5B’s Acknowledgement that they reached out
and asked if they would do the
Acknowledgement for the Deputy Principal
Induction Conference that is attended by over
300 Deputy Principals from across NSW. As
the conference is held remotely, we have had
5B’s acknowledgement filmed and this will be
shared as the official Acknowledgement to
open this event.

We look forward to sharing this wonderful
Acknowledgement with our community once
it has been edited.
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DEPUTY PRINCIPAL REPORT

Easter Hat Parade
We are very pleased to welcome parents back into the school to
participate in an Easter breakfast on Thursday April 1 7:30- 8:50am.
The school will provide Hot Cross Buns and there will be coffee vans
on site for parents to purchase drinks. Breakfast will be followed by
our annual K-6 Easter Hat Parade at 9:00am. Children who wish to
participate will need to make their hat at home.
The Easter Bunny will make a visit to deliver a surprise for all
students.

Rewards Day
Rewards Day will be held on Thursday April 1 after our Easter celebrations, and organisation is
well under way. Students will be provided with a Rewards Menu next week and Trading Day will
be on Thursday. Rewards include:

• Change your name for a day • Face painting • Cookie decorating
• Crazy hair or hair accessories • Sport • Extra playtime
• Wearing mufti for the day • Movie and popcorn • Disco
• Morning tea with the 

Principal

Writing Project
All staff and students have been participating in a special writing project and it has been
amazing to see what some students have produced. Every student in Years 1-6 completed a
common NAPLAN writing task and teachers were released to mark these against a rubric. This
process will be repeated later in the term and again in Term 2 to track and monitor student
progress. The project is supported by a comprehensive professional learning program focussed
on persuasive text, sentence structure, punctuation and paragraphing.

NAPLAN/Check in Assessments
• NAPLAN will be held in Week 4 of Term 2 for all students in Years 3 and 5. Parents will

receive feedback from these assessments.
• Check in Assessments will be held in Week 3 of Term 2 for all students in Years 4 and 6.

Parents can meet with teachers to obtain feedback regarding their child’s progress.

Gardening Club
It was fabulous to see the Garden Club up and running and working
at beautifying our school.
Students worked under the expert guidance of our General Assistant
Craig, removing weeds and trimming the Magnolia’s in the garden on
the backfield.

P&C Easter Raffle
The P&C are holding an Easter raffle and are seeking donations of
chocolate Easter eggs to be used as prizes. Please send donations to
the school office no later than Monday 29th March, 2021.
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SWIMMING CARNIVAL NEWS

On Monday March 15, 8 students travelled to
Sydney Olympic Aquatic Centre to compete in
the Sydney North Swimming Carnival. These
children represented Erina Heights Public
School and Tuggerah Lakes beautifully, both in
and out of the pool. We are so proud of each
and every one of them for their swimming as
well as their behaviour and sportsmanship.

Erina Heights Public School competed in two
finals on the day. Aymee E qualified for the
Girls 11 Years 50m Breaststroke and the
Senior Girls relay team qualified for the finals.
A special congratulations to Aymee E who
won this event. She will now represent
Sydney North at the NSW State Swimming
Carnival held at Sydney Olympic Aquatic
Centre later this term.

Our Senior Girls Relay team (Aymee E, Allira C,
Emily B and Tahlia D-N) swam extremely hard
and finished an amazing 8th.

Well done to all, what a great achievement.

Mr Beames
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CULTURAL NEWS

Introducing Cultural News
We would like to introduce a new segment to our
newsletter – Cultural News. In this space we will inform
you of upcoming cultural events involving our community.

At Erina Heights we are fortunate to have families from a
variety of cultures and we look forward to celebrating all
of these.

The Mingaletta Didge & Dance Group meet every Monday.
This group is for all Aboriginal and Torres Straight Islander
students and a great opportunity to learn more about the
ATSI culture.

The Schools Reconciliation Challenge is an annual writing and art program for young people
across NSW and the ACT.

The Schools Reconciliation Challenge is one way for students to learn about Aboriginal and
Torres Strait Islander Australia and contribute positively to Australian society, while meeting the
objectives of the K-6 and 7-10 syllabus. Every year, we ask students to create artworks and
stories inspired by a theme, and to reflect on what reconciliation means to them. This year in
2021 we celebrate 12 years of the Schools Reconciliation Challenge and our theme is Under One
Sky: Yesterday, Today and Forever.

Prizes

Every year the Schools Reconciliation Challenge provides finalists with a prize pack including a
library bag, resources and sponsors gifts.

Primary School finalists will receive a whole school subscription to Wingaru Education–
Aboriginal Education for all Australians.

For more information please visit the website: 
https://www.schoolsreconciliationchallenge.org.au/

https://www.schoolsreconciliationchallenge.org.au/explore-2021-theme/
https://www.wingaru.com.au/wingaru-kids.html
https://www.schoolsreconciliationchallenge.org.au/
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CLASSROOM NEWS

1B
1B students have settled in class. We have
been reading ‘Where the Wild Things Are’
and discussing various parts of the text.
We have been looking at the pictures to
see how they change and how we can gain
further meaning from them. We have also
been studying adjectives and how they add
detail to our writing.

Last week in Maths, we studied two-
dimensional shapes and have undertaken
an investigation on which shapes are most
popular around Erina Heights. We have
discovered the difference between squares
and rectangles using skittles and using our
shapes to build a robot.

This week we have been learning about
addition and subtraction. We have shared
our new skills to parent helpers.

In our ‘Flip Your Lid’ Personal Development
unit, we have been looking at developing
strategies to stop us from ‘flipping our lids’.
We also brainstormed ideas about what we
can do on the occasions that we do lose
our tempers and ‘flip our lid’. We made
little creatures and are using these
strategies to keep them safe.

Mr Beames
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CLASSROOM NEWS
4K

4K have been exploring texts about courage
this term. We explored the courage shown by
Malala Yousafai through the text, ‘Malala’s
Magic Pencil’. Students created their own
magic pencil and demonstrated their passion
towards education for all children around the
world. In Maths, we explored length and
measured the perimeter of many things in our
classroom and around the school.

In 4K we are focused on doing our personal
best, which was evident in our physical
education lesson. We applied our knowledge
of length to measure the distance between
the lines on our basketball court. This allowed
us to accurately complete a beep fitness test.
4K students were determined to do their
personal best in the beep fitness test, with
some students achieving a score higher than
10. Students are eager to have another go and
improve on this result.

4K have had some fun with science this week,
looking at chemistry and how chemicals move
from higher concentrations to lower
concentrations, using skittles, water and a
sugar cube. Students hypothesised, performed
an experiment and made conclusions and
brainstormed other places we might see this
reaction occur, such as mixing cordial. We look
forward to more fun science experiments!

Mrs Kerry
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LIBRARY NEWS
It's been wonderful to see so many students
borrowing and returning their books each
week. We are excited to have received over
150 new books to the shelves. These include
books from the Scholastic 2021 New Release
Collection and another 100 books generously
donated by our school community. The
response to the new books has been
overwhelming, with students eager to check
them all out.

Kindergarten have enjoyed exploring the
library, borrowing for the first time and
engaging with the Premier's Reading Challenge
books. In Stage 1, we have been focusing on
reading quality literature to develop a deeper
understanding of courage and bravery. Stage 2
are enjoying a brilliant novel called 'The Boy at
the Back of the Class', which is a child's
perspective on the refugee crisis, highlighting
the importance of friendship and kindness.

I will be working in the library Monday,
Tuesday and Wednesday’s and look forward to
watching

Mrs Schofield

Premier’s Reading Challenge

The 2021 Premier's Reading Challenge (PRC)
opened on the 1st March and runs until the
20th August, 2021. This challenge is free for
students to participate in and promotes a love
of reading. Your child’s Department of
Education (DoE) username and password are
used to logon to the PRC portal. These are the
same details a student would use to access the
student portal and computer network at
school. If you’re unsure of these details, please
contact your child’s classroom teacher.

Kindergarten and Stage 1 students are reading
some of their 30 Premier’s Reading Challenge
books as part of their Library lessons. These
books will be recorded on the PRC site by Mrs
Schofield, however, they are also encouraged
to participate in this great scheme at home.
Students in Stage 2 and 3 are required to read
20 books (15 from the PRC book list and 5 free
choices). Successful students will receive a
certificate signed by the Premier of NSW.

Please contact Mrs Schofield if you have any
queries about your Premier’s Reading
Challenge account. We look forward to your
support in participating in this fantastic
program. Further information is available at
https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/home.html

https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/home.html
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LIBRARY NEWS
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IMPORTANT SCHOOL COMMUNICATION
Congratulations to this fortnights Merit Award Recipients:

KG Brooklyn 
S

Billie H Milla E Finnley T Anastasia 
M

Issac L Maddison I

KT Tilly T Max D Hayes R Aurora B Victoria G Riley R

1J Alby P Darcy G Cora S Dorothy 
G

Max Q Dylan R

1B Alice K-S Evan E Angus T Harvey B Cade A Summer 
C

2T Eli H Kaden M Eddie S Kaden M Archie F Maddox 
R

2/3L Brooklyn 
T

Mila P Ella R Koby L Mia K-V Luke B Evie R Jackson 
G

3A Lucas S Levi K Ella A Adele M Dakota T Liv C Cooper K

3/4C Leila R Jackson S Alana B

4K Poppy O Mia S Skyla E Bleu P Bonnie C Jett R Harper V Charlize 
H

5B Chiara C Jack G Ruby L George B Ella M Cooper 
C

Ari B Lily C

5/6R Oliver E Lennox L Emmie C Will B Jake W Sunny E

6S Joel E Will D Christian 
T

Allira C Asha C Marcus 
P

Charlie W Liv P

RFF Annabella 
D

Eli H Lily G Caitlin S

EHPS P&C are holding this year’s Easter raffle and are seeking
donations of chocolate Easter eggs to be used as prizes.
Please send donations to the school office no later than Monday
29th March, 2021.
All donations will be gratefully accepted.

Raffle tickets will be sent home this week with note taking
students. Additional tickets will be available from the school
office.
Tickets can be purchased for $2 each or three tickets for $5.

Thank you for supporting this fundraising initiative. All proceeds
will be reinvested to support the students of EHPS.
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IMPORTANT SCHOOL COMMUNICATION
Statements of Account – Online Payment Guide

Erina Heights Public School will be sending student statements of account & payment
reminders directly to parents/caregivers via email using a system called School Bytes. These
statements include a link to make secure payment online through the Westpac Parent
Online Payment (POP) system (Visa & Mastercard credit/debit cards accepted).

To make an online payment for your child(ren)'s school contributions, please follow the steps
below:

1. You will receive an email from the school's email address ( erinahts-
p.school@det.nsw.edu.au) with the subject 'Student Statement of Account' or 'Payment
Reminder'.

2. To make an online credit card payment, click the secure payment button in the email.

3. Once this button is clicked, you will be taken to a webpage on
www.parentpayments.com.au.
On this  page, you will see a list of all currently outstanding items for your child. By 
default, all items are  selected/ticked for payment.

4. If you wish to change the amount you would like to pay for an item, enter the desired
amount in the  number field under the 'Balance Owing' column.

To not pay for a certain item, untick the checkbox in the left-hand column of the table next
to the item you  wish to remove.

mailto:erinahts-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
https://www.parentpayments.com.au/
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IMPORTANT SCHOOL COMMUNICATION

5. Once you have selected what items you wish to pay, enter your name, phone number
and email address  under 'Payer Details'. This allows the school to identify which
parent/caregiver is making the payment.

Now, press the 'Next' button to be redirected to a secure Westpac site to finalise your
online payment.

6. Once redirected to Westpac, you will see the following screen. Enter your credit card details
into the  appropriate text fields on this screen. Once completed, press the 'Proceed to
Confirmation' button.

IF YOU REALISE YOU HAVE MADE A MISTAKE IN SELECTING WHAT ITEMS YOU WISH TO PAY ON THE  
PREVIOUS PAYMENT PORTAL SCREEN, PLEASE CLICK THE 'Cancel Payment' BUTTON.

7. You will then see a payment summary screen where you can confirm your details. When
ready, press the  button at the bottom of the page to confirm and make your online
payment.

NOTE: To pay for another child in the family, return to the original email you received
and click the  payment button with the other child's name on it.

The payment button/link located within the email remains active for 12 months. This means
that at any point  within this time period you can use this link to see what items are currently
owing for your family.

For information relating to the security & privacy of this service, please refer to the 
following webpage:  https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/going-to-a-public-
school/media/all-files/School-Bytes-Student- Privacy-Information.pdf

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/going-to-a-public-school/media/all-files/School-Bytes-Student-Privacy-Information.pdf
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/going-to-a-public-school/media/all-files/School-Bytes-Student-Privacy-Information.pdf
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COMMUNITY NEWS
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COMMUNITY NEWS
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